CAMPOREE CHECK-IN PROCESS

To facilitate the large number of troops and participants, the check-in process has to be closely followed by
all participating units. We hope you understand and are able to help us out by strictly adhering to the
following procedures.

1.

When a unit arrives at camp, they will be greeted by a member of the camporee staff. This staff member
will welcome you to Cave Scout Jamboree (Old Ben), as well as hand you an Event Covid Checklist. This
form must be filled out by every person on the property in order to attend or drop off scouts. Please
have this form filled out by the time you arrive at the welcome center pavilion for further instructions.
Once your unit has your Event Covid Checklist filled out, report to the Welcome Center Pavilion for your
unit’s vehicle pass. This will allow one vehicle per unit to enter the camp circle (Terry Lane) at a time. By
doing so, we can limit the amount of traffic within the property, as well as vehicle build up at any
particular campsite.

When you have been given the pass, please place it in your front windshield on the driver side so that a
member of the camporee staff can clearly see it. Proceed to your assigned campsite.

Upon arrival at your assigned campsite, DO NOT PULL VEHICLE INTO CAMPSITE. Instead, simply pull off
the road slightly as to quickly and efficiently unload gear onto the wooden platform provided at the
entrance of your assigned campsite, as well as any scouts that will be camping.

As soon as your gear and scouts are unloaded, please return your vehicle and trailer to the parking lot,
and hand your unit’s vehicle pass to the next person within your unit.

***Special Note: No vehicles will be allowed to be kept in any location other than the OBSR Parking Lot within
specific direction from the Camp Director (Adam White). Vehicles will be allowed back into the camp
beginning at 6:00AM on Sunday April 30.

***Special Note: In years past, we have not allowed unit trailers in the campsites. In order to keep costs low
for our participants, we have decided not to provide any meals for participants this year. You will be allowed
to have 1 trailer per campsite. This means that you will need to have conversations with other units that
you are sharing the campsite with, to determine which trailer will be used for the weekend.

We appreciate all of your help in making this process flawless and safe for all scouts and staff involved.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to the camporee staff.
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